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September 16, 2019 

GBOS/LUC Joint Meeting
Minutes Draft – approved by LUC 10.14.19
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
GBOS Attending are:  Jerry Fox, James Glover, Christina Hendrickson, Mike Edgington 
LUC Attending are:  Mary Thomas, Kevin McDermott

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Agenda Revisions and Approval
September 16, 2019 GBOS/LUC Joint Meeting Agenda Approved 


Announcements:

· GBOS Budget meetings are scheduled as follows: 
Non profit Grant presentations
WED September 18 7PM in The Girdwood Community Room

Vote on specific GBOS grant allocations Oct 2019 Regular meeting

Agenda Topics
1)
Discuss regulation of short term rentals:
Echo Ridge has high density of larger nightly rental units at the top of a narrow, steep road.  Conflict with rentals and neighbors occur in other parts of town but are less frequent.  
B&B’s are required by code to be registered, pay room tax and meet municipal fire code, parking, and on-site contact requirements but nightly rental is not.  
Nightly rentals should be paying room tax.
Nightly rentals make up estimated 20-30% of available housing in Girdwood.  Anchorage rate is more like 1-2% of housing.  
This issue is typical of resort communities, and pattern has been for community to regulate the rentals highly after reaching a level of frustration with negative community impact. Housing committee is discussing reasonable regulation, likely based on the B&B requirements.  
Issues brought forward by Echo Ridge residents to Land use are:

Parking:  Legally parking is allowed on both sides of roads as long as emergency vehicles can get through. Most residents don’t park in the roadway as roads are narrow and some are steep, as Echo Ridge.  Parking on the side of the road can impede snow plowing and sanding.  B&B regulation requires 1 formal off-street parking space per bedroom. Blocking traffic and emergency vehicles is enforceable by Whittier Police.  Official change to street parking and signage to support it would be required in order to enforce other parking rules. 

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos

[image: image2.png]



Trash:  Originally trash handling was an issue brought forward, however new trash ordinance and change in behavior overall seem to have alleviated this issue.

Noise:  Some rentals are used for large loud late night gatherings.  
Noise complaints can be reduced by effective local contact.  Complaints can be made via Anchorage Works and police.

Lack of local contact:  Some are run by absent owners, who are not responsive to requests from neighbors. 
Enforcement is reactive - collection of room tax would fall to MOA treasury; inspections falls to code enforcement.  WPD can enforce parking as outlined above, trash as now applied under secure trash regulation, and noise as well as DUI, etc.
Sam Daniel recommends that nightly rental property owners are contacted to work on this internally, especially issues like noise.  Group discusses that there is no comprehensive list of properties with nightly rentals, and compliance is  voluntary. Adding regulation provides community with back-up if voluntary compliance is lacking.


Concern is voiced about the approach of the Housing Working Group to address regulation of nightly rentals in conjunction with long term housing goals of the group.  Group discusses that the issue was brought forward at the Land Use Committee and GBOS with request for help from neighbors, and Housing Working Group is the most appropriate sub-committee to work through discussion.  Interested public are encouraged to join the Housing Working Group meetings, which are open to the public and noticed as other meetings are.  Conversation will continue at the Housing Working Group meetings, which are held monthly, usually the WED after Land Use Meetings.  Housing Working Group will draft ideas for community as a whole to discuss and consider at Land Use and GBOS meetings, following robust public process. Public, Land Use and GBOS will be kept up to speed on Short Term Rental topic with monthly updates from Housing Working Group on their monthly agenda.
2)
Discuss parking for large public events.
Events such as the Forest Fair, Spring Carnival (Slush Cup), and New Years Eve bring large numbers of visitors to the valley, often blocking neighborhood roads and fire hydrants.  
In Anchorage, hosts of large events are responsible for providing extra enforcement at the event organizer’s expense.  For example:  Moose’s Tooth hires off-duty police to handle parking when they hold concerts at their property. 

GVSA will investigate the mechanism for this, whether it is through requirement for alcohol permitting or some other element.
  
Forest Fair is a permitted event on public land, permitting can include requirement for organizer to pay for enforcement to mitigate the impact on the neighborhoods also.  

Parking signage is required for any enforcement to be effective.
HLB is working on potential for temporary impound lot in Girdwood for use during these events.

Public Comment:
None
Action Item Updates as assigned:

Request for Executive Session:

Other:
Adjourn 6:58PM
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